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Dear MACROBUTTON  DoFieldClick [Recipient Name]:

The Northwest Power and Conservation Council (Council) invites you to participate in its Wildlife Crediting Forum.
As you are aware, the Northwest Power Act directs the Council to develop a program to protect, mitigate, and enhance fish and wildlife of the Columbia River Basin and to make annual funding recommendations to the Bonneville Power Administration for projects that enhance, mitigate, and protect fish and wildlife populations adversely affected by the operation and maintenance of the Columbia River hydropower system.
Mitigation for wildlife losses has been based on use of the Habitat Evaluation Procedure (HEP).  Loss statements, using HEP, have been prepared for inundation of wildlife habitat caused by the construction of the Columbia River hydrosystem.  Losses are expressed in terms of Habitat Units (HUs) by species for each hydroelectric project.  Under the terms of the Council’s Columbia River Basin Fish and Wildlife Program, mitigation activities funded by Bonneville are credited against the loss statements. For a number of years, regional stakeholders have disagreed about how to credit habitat units acquired through various mitigation activities. 
The Council revises its Program every five years.  In the 2009 revision, the Council called for the initiation of a Wildlife Mitigation Crediting Forum to: “1) recommend a commonly accepted ledger of habitat units acquired; 2) recommend to the Council ways to resolve issues about accounting for habitat units; and 3) develop a common data base for tracking, assigning and recording habitat units.”  In addition, “[a]s part of the crediting forum, the Council will work with Bonneville and the managers to develop a comprehensive agreement on the proper crediting method for construction and inundation losses or strategies that will allow parties to reach long-term settlement agreements. Once completed, the Council will consider adopting the comprehensive agreement into the Program.”  The Wildlife Crediting Forum will advise the Council regarding the following issues, which the Forum will address in the following sequence: 


(A)
Developing and recommending to the Council a commonly accepted 


ledger of habitat units acquired by Bonneville  


(B)
Developing a common data base for tracking, assigning and recording 


habitat 
units

 
(C)
Recommendations to the Council on ways to resolve issues about 



accounting for habitat units 


(D)    
Reviewing issues related to wildlife crediting, such as the frequency and 


use of the Habitat Evaluation Procedure following the initial baseline 


evaluation.  The forum could also provide recommendations on acceptable 

alternative evaluation 
procedures
The Council will contract with a coordinator/facilitator to undertake activities necessary to carry out these activities.
It is anticipated that much of the work of the forum will be of a technical nature.  Accordingly, we ask that you appoint a technical representative to the forum in addition to yourself.  The first meeting of the Forum will likely occur in early December 2009.  
Sincerely,
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